## The Talley Family

Church Planting in

## Königs Wusterhausen, Germany



October 2023

Dear Prayer Partners,

For most of our time in Germany, our prayer letter was printed and mailed by Marsha's parents and a friend who helped stuff the letters into the envelopes. In more recent times, other family members have taken on this role. This option is currently not available, so this letter is for the first time being mailed from Germany. Because of the added expense of mailing the letters from here, we would like to switch the future delivery of our quarterly prayer letters to email when possible. We are, therefore, asking all of you who can to PLEASE PROVIDE US WITH AT LEAST ONE EMAIL ADDRESS to which we can send our prayer letters in the future. We will, of course, continue to mail the letters the traditional way to supporters who do not wish to receive the prayer letter by email.

In our last letter, I mentioned a young man who was saved ten years after prayer was first requested for him in our church. What I did not remember at the time and therefore failed to mention, was that we had requested prayer for him by name in our March 2013 prayer letter. We are thankful for each of you who saw the name Slava and prayed for his salvation. In October, we held a SPECIAL SERVICE AT A LOCAL LAKE FOR HIS BAPTISM. Please continue to pray for him as he is the only believer in his family.

The audience for our livestream is still small, but God is blessing as several people have FOUND US THROUGH THIS MINISTRY. We have passed out several thousand flyers with QR codes which, when scanned, take the user directly to the web page for the current Sunday. It is also beneficial for our people who can watch the service from home when they are sick or while away on vacation anywhere in the world.

Please pray with us concerning an upcoming MISSIONS TRIP TO SCOTLAND. Marsha and I will be spending a few days helping missionaries near Edinburgh with renovations of the auditorium and nursery and with technical issues related to live streaming.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support!

In Christ.

Michael and Marsha Talley

The Talleys